MEMO

FROM: H.W. JONES TO: NORM YOUNG

RE: USFS Special Use Permit For Ray Kagel

On July 12, 1995, I spoke to Dana Horton of the USFS at Leadore, ID. I asked about the special use permit procedure used for the Ray Kagel headgate on Hawley Creek. Since the point of diversion is located on Forest Service property the special use permit was required for installation. Below is the sequence of events as Mr. Horton has recorded them.

- 1. The USFS became aware on May 15, 1995, that the Kagels intended to put a headgate in a ditch on Hawley Creek. The individual who was to install the headgate checked with USFS to see if a permit was needed.
- 2. The USFS called the Kagels on May 15th, and informed them about the need for a special use permit.
- 3. USFS and the Kagels talked on May 16th about Fish screen installation on the headgate.
- 4. On May 17th, the individual who was to install the headgate was contacted.
- 5. On May 19th, the USFS called Eric Verner about need for stream channel alteration permit.
- 6. On May 23rd, the USFS talked to the Kagels about the headgate.
- 7. USFS talked to Dan Smith, the Watermaster, on May 23, and Dan felt a weir would be needed also.
- 8. On May 24th, the Kagels talked to Dan Smith and the weir recommendation was dropped.
- 9. June 1, 1995, a special use document was signed by the USFS supervisor allowing installation of Kagel headgate.